
PUTTENHAM ECO CAMPING BARN

Newsletter – Spring 2017

Welcome to our first newsletter of 2017.  As in previous years, we will be opening the barn to visitors at the start of the 
Easter weekend. We are anticipating another good season, so far we have received various bookings from singles and 
couples as well as sole bookings for a group of ladies meeting for a peaceful yoga session and a local granddad paying 
another return visit with his grandchildren.

Last September barn volunteers organised 
a get-together and gate-opening 
ceremony to celebrate the life of volunteer 
Janet Torlot who sadly died in 2015.  
Janet’s sister Sarah, brother Andrew, 
further family members as well as 
members of Janet’s Andover walking 
group joined us on this special day, with 
Janet’s niece Emelie carrying out the 
official opening of ‘Janet’s Gate’.  
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Hollyhocks by Morag - please see overleaf…

• 2016 was an excellent year for overnight bookings.  We were pleased to be in a position to open the barn for a 
good number of nights, thanks not only to our regular barn-sourced wardens but also to the volunteer ‘manager’
wardens who came to us via the YHA.  These latter wardens all enjoyed their Puttenham experience and this year 
we look forward to welcoming a number of them back again as well as some new people who will be volunteering 
for the first time in 2017.

• We are also grateful to all Committee members, some with particular roles, as well as those 
volunteers who continue to give their time to do practical work around the barn.

• The barn was open for the Saturday of the Heritage Day weekend. Despite constant rain,    
12 visitors came to view the barn and all showed much interest and enthusiasm for the 
project.
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Hard to believe, folks, but our partnership agreement with YHA is due to end soon – we have been given notice..! At the 
end of February a swathe of simple accommodation was abandoned by YHA and our Puttenham project is in the next 
round – scheduled to disappear from their website on 31 May – incredibly, without any advance consultation with 
proprietors.

This is a hugely important and sad time in our history – and we think in the history of YHA – where a long list of 
properties, many in remote places or serving long distance paths, are being “given the boot”. At Puttenham we face an 
enormous challenge as YHA has always managed our bookings for us and our presence on their website has generated 
considerable walker and cyclist usage – exactly that for which we were established. 

Please stay with us and help us “weather the storm” in whatever way you feel best able – by joining work parties, 
donating financially or in other ways; what is without doubt is that many ex-YHA properties are now at risk of closure. 
Helpfully, Independent Hostels UK has produced a list of ex-YHA Camping Barns and Hostels – see 
https://independenthostels.co.uk/ex-yha-camping-barns/ Chris Meeks   

Many thanks to Chris Meeks for bringing 
everyone together and to Betty Moxon, 
Andrea Parker and several others for                            
providing a delicious                                 
buffet lunch.                                           
Finally, warm                                      
appreciation to                                               
all who so                                                      
generously                                                
donated to the                                                
gate and new fence. 



YOUR CONTACT DETAILS 
If you are happy to receive future newsletters and mailings by e-mail, please advise the newsletter editor,          

Hilary Perry, at  hilary.mills@mypostoffice.co.uk

This newsletter is published by Project Oasis North  Downs, the registered charity that manages 
Puttenham Eco Camping Barn

Web site: www.puttenhamcampingbarn.co.uk
Contact: Hilary Perry, tel 01252 324082 or e-mail hi lary.mills@mypostoffice.co.uk
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• Start-of-season work parties will take place on Sunday 2 April and Wednesday 5 April – if you would 
like to help on either of these days please contact Hilary Perry.

• The annual ‘Round the Hogs Back’ cycle ridewill take place on Sunday 11 June.  As in past years, a  
refreshment stop at the barn is included in the route plan.   Local cyclist Martin Taplin will lead the ride; 
for further details or questions please contact Martin on 01483 504926.

VISITORS’ COMMENTS
During the 2016 season many of our visitors added further appreciative messages to our visitors book; here are 
two of them:

• June 2016: Road trip on bikes, Land’s End … Puttenham to Lowestoft (hopefully)!! Thank you so much for
our very warm welcome, amazing showers, teas and coffee – you’re so kind!  Best wishes and many 
thanks                                                     – Hannah and James

• September 2016: A peaceful place to stay.  Had a lovely walk around Surrey Hills, particularly Frensham
Little Pond with outstanding views                         – (no name)

VOLUNTEERING
� We are always looking for further volunteers to join our friendly team, there will be something to suit 

everyone!  Please contact Hilary Perry (details below) who will be happy to have a chat.  

� Additional volunteer wardens, particularly at the start of the season, ie Easter to the end of May are currently 
needed.  All our volunteer wardens receive special training, if this of interest to you please speak to Hilary.  .  

One of our 2016 volunteer wardens, Morag Warrack, produced this lovely sketch of 
some of the barn’s hollyhocks during her stay in Puttenham.  Do check out Morag’s 
web site www.moragwarrack.com for further inspired paintings by her.

• New for 2017 is the Farnham Walking Festival, Sunday 21 to Sunday 28 May.  On Saturday 27 May 
the walk Farnham to Guildford via the Pilgrims’ Way will take place, to include a drinks stop at the barn 
and aiming to finish somewhere near a train station to get people back to Farnham.  For further 
information please Google Farnham Walking Festival.

• We also plan to open the barn for the 2017 Heritage Week andGuildford WalkFest.
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• During the summer of 2016 we were delighted to receive the help of Duke of 
Edinburgh candidate Douglas, who completed several valuable tasks around the 
barn and barnyard.  We wish him well in achieving his award!  

• With much gratitude for all his hard work over many years we thank our former 
Company Secretary Mike Smyth and welcome his replacement Ruth Kirby, who 
was officially appointed in September 2016.


